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January 10, 2018 

Susan Doherty SEAS 

{907) 220-7630 

Board of Fisheries 
January 11- January 23, 2017 

Sitka, Alaska 

Dear Chairman Jensen and Board of Fisheries Members: 

(FAX) P.001/010

SEAS' respectfully submits the following summary from the BoF deliberations during the Prince William 
Sound Board meeting in 2014 as background information concerning proposal 159.

Summary of BoF deliberation 2014 PWS on aircraft spotting 

Regulatio:n as worded in 2018: 

5 AAC 24,378. Use of aircraft unlawful. During open commercial salmon fishing periods no person 
may use an aircraft to locate salmon for the commercial taking of those fish or to direct commercial 
fishing operations. 

PROPOSALS 19, 20 & 21 AS WRITTEN IN PROPOSAL BOOK 

PROPOSAL 19 - 5 AAC 24.378. Use of aircraft unlawful. Allow use of spotter planes in Prince 
William Sound salmon purse seine fisheries, as follows: 

During open commercial salmon fishing periods (NO PERSONS MAY USE AN] aircrafts may be 
used to locate salmon for the commercial taking of those fish or to direct commercial fishing 
operations. 

What is tllie issue you would like the board to address aod why? Fish spotting planes should be able 
to fly during commercial salmon fishing seine openers in Prince Willimn Sound. 

Cun·ently pilots are not allowed to fly during the openers: 
1) When the fishery is open 7 days a week, for example Port Chalmers and AFK, there is no legal time

to fly and some planes have been flying anyway for other reasons- parts, supplies, etc.
2) Safety reasons- pilots are being pushed into such a small time slot for flying that they are often
being forced to fly in the dark and in poor weather conditions.
3) In talking with some troopers, it is a very difficult law to enforce.
4) To my knowledge PWS is the only area that planes are restricted to not fly during the fishery
openers, for example Southeast and Kodiak salmon seine fisheries do not have this restriction on fish
spotting planes.

PROPOSED BY: Scott McKenzie (EF-C14-175) 
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